   Community Health Endowment

Board of Trustees Meeting

January 23, 2019
Community Health Endowment
250 N 21st Street

1:30 p.m.

Trustees Present: 
(7) Kathy Campbell, Don Herz, Dan Marvin, Marilyn Moore, PhD, DiAnna Schimek, Tom Sullivan, and Janice Walker. 
Trustees Absent:  
(7) Jose Soto, Derek Vance, Rusty Vanneman, Kim Russel, Kim Moore, Shavonna Lausterer, and Eric Buchanan.
Staff Present:
(3) Lori Seibel, Marcia White, and Jodi Loos.
Others Present:  
(1) Janelle Walther Ph.D., University of Nebraska Public Policy Center
Welcome:  Ms. Campbell called the meeting to order at 1:37 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance. 
Approval of the Agenda.  Approval of the agenda was deferred.  
1.
Approval of the Minutes for November 28, 2018.  Approval of the minutes was rescheduled to February 27, 2019 due to lack of a quorum.
2.
Chairman’s Report.  
A.
Presentation: 2Gen Focus Group Report. Dr. Walther thanked the Trustees for an opportunity to present. She provided background information about the 2Gen Focus Groups with Head Start parents. She noted that 14 participants attended two one-hour focus groups. She shared results of the focus groups with Trustees.

Focus Group Results. Dr. Walther stated that participants had an interest in pursuing a variety of medical careers. Noted barriers to achieving these careers included cost, childcare, English proficiency, education, transportation, a criminal record and basic needs/skills. 

Recommendations. Dr. Walther shared the following recommendations for building an intensive career-pathway program:

1. Recruit participants who indicate a readiness to enter a full-time program, including social-emotional readiness, sense of self-efficacy, and/or a GED or high school diploma.

2.  Provide a full summary of program expectations, supports, time demands, and outcomes to potential participants prior to enrollment.

3.
Understand and allow for flexibility in scheduling that will accommodate single parent schedules.

4.
Consider funding beyond scholarship funding to include, but not be limited to, transportation, books, laptops, and lab equipment/materials.

5.
Partner with English-language proficiency courses in tandem with and/or with a focus on the health care industry.

6.
Provide trusted, safe, flexible childcare during school hours and study hours.

Dr. Walther answered Trustee questions. Ms. Campbell thanked Dr. Walther for her presentation. Dr. Walther left the meeting at 2:13 p.m.
B.
Committee Appointment. Approval of the Committee appointment was re-scheduled to February 27, 2019 due to lack of a quorum.
C.
Trustee Celebration. Ms. Campbell reminded Trustees to R.S.V.P. for the Trustee Celebration on January 31, 2019, 5:00-7:00 p.m., at the HUB Café. 
D.
Other.  

3.
President’s Report.  
A.
 Summary of Activities. Ms. Seibel stated that a Summary of Activities for December 2018 – January 2019 was included in the Board packet and offered to answer any questions. 
B.
Follow-up: Physician Leadership Group. Ms. Seibel provided an update to the Physician Leadership Group.  She noted that several issues raised during the Leadership Group required additional clarification and staff follow-up. Ms. Seibel referred to a memo that summarized this additional information in four areas: 
· Medication take-back programs by Lincoln pharmacies. 
· The health and care of babies born to drug-addicted mothers. 
· Antibiotic prescribing by urgent care clinics.

· The importance of the patient-physician relationship and medical homes. 
C.
 Reflection Proposal.  Ms. Seibel stated that she believes there is a need to intentionally reflect on CHE’s 20-year history. A reflection process would provide an historical view of CHE’s formational years and guidance for the future. She provided an outline for activities related to the reflection process. 


Stage I (January 23-February 28, 2019)

· Reflection proposal presented and endorsed by the CHE Trustees.
· Establish a Reflection Leadership Team that would include the President/CEO and current/former Trustees. 

· Identify at least one Trusted Dialogue Partner from outside CHE.

· Create a written inventory of key areas for administrative reflection.


Stage II (March 1-May 30, 2019)
· Conduct at least 30 reflective conversations.
· Summarize the major points of the reflective conversations.

· Use institutional knowledge to inventory CHE’s history, including successes, failures, turning points, moments of clarity, and things left undone.

· Meet with Trusted Dialogue Partner(s) at least every two weeks.

· Meet with the Reflection Leadership Team at least twice.

· Provide a mid-process update to the Board of Trustees (May 22, 2019).
Stage III (June 1-July 31, 2019)
· Complete a President/CEO Reflection.

· Summarize the major points of the President/CEO reflection process.

· Meet with the Trusted Dialogue Partner(s) at least every two weeks.

· Meet with the Reflection Leadership Team at least once.

Stage IV (August 1-September 25, 2019)
· Prepare a final report that includes:

· An inventory of administrative reflection & proposed actions for further consideration.

· A summary of reflective conversations, including major themes.

· A summary of the President/CEO reflection & proposed actions for further consideration. 

· An inventory of CHE’s history, including at least three summaries in each of the following areas: successes, failures, turning points, moments of clarity, and things that have been left undone.

· Present the final report to the Board of Trustees on September 25, 2019.
· Meet with the Trusted Dialogue Partner(s) at least every two weeks.

· Meet with the Reflection Leadership Team at least once. 

Ms. Seibel also outlined the expected outcomes of this process:
· Production of a written document of CHE’s formational years, including lessons learned necessary adaptations, community perception, and rationale for landmark decisions.
· New ideas and strategies.

· Recommendations for administrative/funding processes and policies.

· Identification of gaps in learning/understanding.

· Identification of micro- and macro-shifts in Lincoln.

· A “learning community” to guide CHE going forward.

Ms. Seibel requested that the Board of Trustees and CHE staff commit to the reflection process. Following discussion, there was consensus that Ms. Seibel should proceed with the Reflection Process as outlined. Ms. Seibel will forward a copy of the reflection proposal to Trustees not in attendance. 
D.
Other. Ms. Campbell noted that the Mental Health Association of Nebraska (MHA) has selected the CHE Board of Trustees to receive their “Journey Award.” Trustees and staff are invited to attend the MHA annual event, “Aspiring Heroes: Coming Full Circle” on Saturday, February 16, 2019. The event will be held at Christ Lutheran Church, 4325 Sumner Street. The award ceremony with be held at 2:15. Ms. Seibel asked Trustees to contact her if they plan to attend. 
Mr. Sullivan left the meeting at 2:40 p.m.
4.
Investment/Finance Committee.

A.  Treasurer’s Report for November and December 2018. Mr. Herz presented the Treasurer’s Report for November and December 2018. He noted that the items over-budget are related to payment timing or one-time payments. Ms. Campbell accepted the Treasurer’s Report. Trustees discussed the funding of special projects.  
B.  Preliminary SSgA Monthly Performance December 31, 2018. Mr. Herz distributed copies of the December 31, 2018 report and historic information related to the CPI for review. He noted year-to-date total returns of -7.24%. He stated that the Investment/Finance Committee would meet with SSGA in March or April to discuss portfolio strategy moving forward. 
C.
CPI Report. Mr. Herz noted that the CPI calculation reflects the changes in the market value as of December 31, 2018. He reviewed the historic CPI documentation, noting that from time to time there have been larger fluctuations than what we are currently experiencing. He noted that if this trend continues it could influence CHE grant funding in the coming years.
D.
  Manager Monitoring Report. Mr. Herz stated this report would be provided at the February meeting when more information is provided by SSGA.
5.
Funding Committee.   
 A.   Site Visit Participation Report through 12/31/18. Ms. Campbell referenced the site visit participation report included in the Board packet. Ms. White noted several upcoming site visits and requested that Trustees contact her if they plan to attend.
B.
Site Visit Interest Indicator. Ms. White distributed the Site Visit Interest Indicator and asked Trustees to sign up for site visits of interest to them.

C.
Site Visit Reports.  

1.
Veggie Van 2017. (Community Crops). Mr. Marvin stated that he was very surprised by the number of students leaving Park Middle School with food distribution bags. He stated that there is a new Community CROPS Director and that they are interested in producing non-traditional crops for the various cultures/ethnicities in Lincoln. Trustees discussed food markets in the schools.

2.
Healthy Lincoln 20/20. (Partnership for a Healthy Lincoln). Ms. Schimek stated that PHL collects and provides good data. Ms. White added that PHL recently received a $3 million grant (over 5 years) from the CDC to work with cultural centers in medically underserved areas.

3.
LNK TV Health. (City of Lincoln). Ms. Walker stated that she was very impressed with LNK TV and their health channel. She noted that viewer data is not available through the cable TV providers; however, the number of YouTube views is impressive. She noted that Lincoln is the only city in the country with a channel devoted to health and fitness. Ms. Campbell added that ideas for channel sustainability are being pursued. 
Dr. Moore left the meeting at 3:28 p.m.


4.
Cancer Prevention & Navigation. (El Centro de las Americas). Ms. Seibel stated that El Centro is providing cancer prevention services and navigation.  
6.
Correspondence/Announcements/Other.  Ms. White distributed information related to the next series of Health 20/20 events. She noted that the QPR Suicide Prevention Training held on January 11, 2019 was well attended. Pop-Up Dental Shops at several city libraries will be held on February 6 (Anderson), February 7 (Bethany) and February 21 (Eiseley). The Resilience Film Screening and Discussion is scheduled for February 28, 2019 and Diabetes Screening and Education on March 26, 2019. 
7.  
Adjourn.  The meeting concluded at 3:35 p.m. 
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